
Friday 5th September 2025 

Absence Reporting Please report your child’s absence to the school office via telephone or via text message to 07891 274 260 

SCHOOL DINNERS 

 
All our Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 

children receive government funded school meals. 

This means that children in these year groups do not pay for 

school dinners. If you would like your child to have a school 

dinner—please log onto School Grid and select their choice 

of meal each day. 

SCHOOL DAY REMINDER 

Please can we remind families and pupils that the normal school day begins at 8.45am and the gates will open 

automatically at 8.30am (no need to press the buzzer). If the gates do open for children in boosters, visitors or staff 

before this time please remain at the gates and do not enter the playground. Many thanks 

AUTUMN 1 & 2 DIARY DATES 

Please find below a list of events that will 
be taking place during this term; 

08.09.2025—12.09.2025 Free Bookshop 

10.09.2025 Y3 Nell Bank 

11.09.2025 Y5 Nell Bank 

25.09.2025 McMillan Coffee Morning 

01.10.2025 Whole School Photos 

02.10.2025 Great British Lunch Menu 

22.10.2025 Y6 Dobroyd & SATS Meeting 

23.10.2025 Y6 Eden Camp 

24.10.2025 Training Day 

SCHOOL DAY 

The school day starts at 8.45am and 

finishes at 3.15pm. At 8.30am the gates 

open and children can line up by their 

class doors. Classroom doors open at 

8.35am. Children need to be in their 

classrooms by 8.45am. 

WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL 

It has been lovely to welcome 

you all back to school this week. 

We would especially like to 

welcome our new reception 

children who have settled in brilliantly this week. We hope 

that all the children are looking forward to an amazing term 

full of fun, learning and experiences.  

Please make sure you all have our new Arbor app 

downloaded and you can access this as this is  where all the 

payments and emails are sent so your child is not missing 

out on any important information.  

YEAR 2 

Our year 2 children have had a fantastic first 

week and had a great time making their own 

superhero shields! 

YEAR 3 

Year 3 have had a fantastic first week back 

to school and have engaged with all their 

learning. They have really enjoyed their first 

topic about the Stone Age, and have enjoyed plenty of time 

outside  in the fresh air! 

YEAR 6 

Well done for a fantastic first week! They have 

shown that they are ready for Year 6, showing 

maturity, positivity and determination to do well. Well done 

to every single individual child in Year 6.   



TEACHER EMAILS 
 
As a school we understand that families have 

queries which they would like to ask their 

child's class teacher. The most efficient way to do this is not 

always by relaying this to the office as messages may be 

missed and  misunderstood, please email your child's class 

teacher directly. Using the email addresses below please 

use this method of communication firstly.   

nursery@parkspringprimary.co.uk 

reception@parkspringprimary.co.uk 

year1@parkspringprimary.co.uk 

year2@parkspringprimary.co.uk 

year3@parkspringprimary.co.uk 

year4@parkspringprimary.co.uk 

year5@parkspringprimary.co.uk 

year6@parkspringprimary.co.uk 

PE DAYS 

Please find the year groups PE days 

below. 

RECEPTION—THURSDAY 

YEAR 1—WEDNESDAY AND FRIDAY 

YEAR 2—MONDAY AND THURSDAY 

YEAR 3—TUESDAY AND THURSDAY 

YEAR 4—TUESDAY AND FRIDAY  

YEAR 5—WEDNESDAY AND FRIDAY 

YEAR 6—TUESDAY AND FRIDAY 

FREE BOOK SHOP 

Next week is our book 

shop week! Don’t forget 

to come along and help 

your children choose 2 

books for free! There 

will be juice and biscuits 

and it will be a lovely 

event to engage the 

children into the love of 

reading. Please check 

the poster for the 

correct date for your 

child’s class. 

ALL WEATHERS 

With the weather at the moment being 

unpredictable, please make sure you are 

sending your child to school in appropriate 

clothes for the weather. We are 

encouraging children to be outside as much 

as possible so they may get cold.  

 

Please make sure EVERYTHING is labelled with their name. 

We have black pens in the office if you need to borrow them. 

RECEPTION 

It has been fantastic to welcome our new Reception children 

to Park Spring this week. They have all settled in really well 

and we have had great fun playing, learning and getting to 

know each other. 

 

HIGH SCHOOL OPEN DAYS 

If your child has just gone into year 6, you will know that the 

applications for high school are open. Here is a list of Open 

days for some high schools in the area: 

Priesthorpe School—16th September 2025 6pm—8pm 

Crawshaw School—18th September 2025 5.30pm—8.30pm 

Dixon Academy—18th September 2025 5pm—7.00pm 

Farnley Academy—2nd October 2025 5.30pm—8.30pm 

Leeds West Academy—1st October 2025  6pm—8pm 

  



SCHOOL CAR PARK 

 

Following some extreme mis-use of the Staff and Visitor car park last year, we have changed our car park 

usage 

Please help us keep everyone safe. The school car park is for authorised users only.  

Entry is permitted with a valid school car park pass, which must be clearly displayed in your vehicle at all times. For the safety of 

our children and families, please DO NOT use the car park without a pass and follow all signage and instructions. 

New One-Way System in the Car Park 

From September, the school car park will operate as a one-way system to improve traffic flow and safety. Please follow the 

directional signage and staff instructions. Thank you for helping us keep our site safe and efficient for everyone. 

Changes to the School Car Park Pass System 

From October, all existing car park passes will be reissued and families must reapply during September. Please collect an 

application form from the office.  

You may be eligible for a pass if you hold a valid Blue Badge, or if school agrees there are other exceptional circumstances.  

Please note: 

All passes must be displayed clearly in your vehicle. 

School reserves the right to issue or withdraw passes at any time, depending on need and use. 

We thank you for your cooperation as we ensure the car park remains safe, accessible, and fair. 

PARENTAL CONSENT 

Please make sure your parental consent on Arbor is UpToDate. Go onto your Arbor App, select 

the 3 lines and then profile, then scroll down to consents and complete all the options. 

  


















